

District 19E Newsletter



District 19E 2020 – 2021 Cabinet

District Governor Peggy Harriman

208 755 6137

Pah4610@gmail.com

1st Vice District Governor

2nd **Vice District Governor** Vacant

Cabinet Secretary Marita Norton

H--509 445 2640

C-509 671 0531

speedshopper@potc.net

Cabinet Treasurer

Bob Apple

H—509 487 4107 cometapple@msn.com

Immediate Past DG

Frank Bega

208 620 8763 frankbega@frontier.com

Zone Chairs:

Zone E-1

Lee Teichmer

509 844 4770

lteichmer@gmail.com Zone E-2

PDG Bob Yeoman

H-- 509 994 8419

C-- 509 994 8419

bbyeoman@msn.com

Zone E-3

Mary Hassler H--208 687 4407

kd7bgh@gmail.com

Zone E-4

Vacant

Zone E-5

PDG John Bowles

H-- 250 354 3447

C-- 250 354 3447

jack@thebowles.ca

Zone E-6

PDG Glen Barry

C-403 563 4077

glenbarry@yahoo.ca

Zone E-8

Paul Bogaard

C--250 505 4463

bogee@shaw.ca

Zone E-9

PZC Tom Walters

H--509 935 6483

C-- 509 742 0507

tomargie7@gmail.com

Zone E-10

Vacant

Zone E-11

PDG Jim Moffitt H—208443 6080

pintraderiim@aol.com

District Governor's Message



DECEMBER 2020

END OF THE YEAR WISH

I don't know about anyone else, but I was wishing for the end of 2020.



I've never wished for time to lapse so quickly before at my age, but this year has been a year for the books. I said, "I was", wishing. However, I have changed my mind.

This year may have been very difficult in so many ways. One is because several wonderful and caring Lions were taken from us, not from COVID, but because of other health issues or age. I'd like to think it was because their work was needed elsewhere. But even in the darkest and most difficult times, there are always things in our lives that give us gratitude. If you are reading this, we can give thanks that you are still with us, and there must be a reason for that. I believe one reason is because of the work that we do as Lions.

It's incredible the work that Lions continue to do or find to do during this time in history. If you haven't checked out the MyLion app. on your phone or computer, please do so. We have Lions sorting glasses, cutting wood and donating it, hanging flags, doing home repairs, litter pick-up, feeding school children through a backpack program, providing eyeglasses, maintaining community facilities, providing help to food banks, helping teen moms, feeding the homeless, writing and delivering greeting cards to senior citizens and much more. I would imagine that there are community members that are giving thanks because you and your fellow Lions helped them.

As Lions, we have seen a lot and we know that there continues to be needs in our communities. This year in particular, there are people all over our district and beyond suffering from food insecurities, children who probably won't have a Christmas, or senior citizens placed in a nursing facilitate with no communication or human contact from family. We can help! As mentioned, all of us have something that we can give thanks for when others are in need. So, I want to urge you to reach out to your community and find ways to help.

District Governor's Visitation Schedule

Due to the pandemic, the District Governor's schedule remains very fluid.

Obviously, visits to clubs north of the border are contingent on authorities opening up the border. Thank you for your continued support and understanding. As always, I will do my best to keep everyone involved informed.

Any club that would like to do a Zoom meeting on an opening date, please contact DG Peggy Harriman.

<u>DECEMBER</u>			
1st	Tuesday	Hauser (Zoom)	
7th	CANCELED	Rosalia	
25th	<u> </u>	Happy Holidays!	
<u>JANUARY</u>			
5th	Tuesday	Davenport	
19th	Tuesday	Cheney Centennial	
<u>February</u>			
2nd	Tuesday	Osburn & Smeltervilletogether	
		at Smelterville Lions Bldg.	

Special Message from our District Governor Peggy Harriman:

"I want to remind you that there are less than two months left to recruit members, and in the process, save them \$35.00. Remember the \$35.00 membership entrance fee has been waived until the end of 2020, so what a great time to encourage our friends, neighbors, and acquaintances to join Lions. Remember, all you have to do is ASK.

I can hear some of you say, "How can I ask people to join when we aren't meeting?" I'm here to tell you that clubs are finding ways to meet while meeting government and health official protocols all over the district. Some clubs are holding smaller meetings, some are doing temperature checks, masks, and hand sanitizing before allowing members to enter, some are having virtual meetings, and some are having a combination of virtual and in person meetings. It can be done, and if you need help with doing a virtual meeting, we can help.

Remember that District 19–E is one of the original five MD19 districts formed in 1947 when District 19 became MD19. Let's keep the district strong and the passion for Lionism going. Thank you!"

Please submit all District Newsletter articles to: d19e.dg.newsletter@gmail.com
Pictures need to be in jpeg format and text needs to be in either .docx or.rtf
format. Deadline for submission is the 25th of the month. Please send
corrections or additional information to the above email address

District 19E Clubs

Zone E-1: Airway Heights Cheney Centennial Medical Lake Rosalia Spokane Central **Spokane Shadle North** Zone E-2: Almira Davenport Grand Coulee Dam Reardan Wilbur Zone E-3: Coeur d'Alene Hauser Osburn Pinehurst Kingston Post Falls Rathdrum Smelterville **Zone E-4:** Cranbrook Creston Kootenav Lake Mark Creek Zone E-5: **Beaver Valley** Northport Rossland-Golden City Trail Zone E-6: Elkford Fernie Sand Creek Sparwood Zone E-8: Castlegar-Selkirk Kootenay Slocan Nelson North Pend Oreille Valley Salmo Zone E-9: Chewelah Valley Liberty Lake Rockford Spokane Valley **Zone E-10:** Fairmont & District Golden & District Lake Windermere Wasa Zone E-11: Priest River Priest Lake Kaniksu

Sandpoint

My wife Marge and I, along with our immediate family observed a sedate but meaningful Thanksgiving Day. The transactions imposed on us by the local governments have allowed us the time to reflect on what we had to be thankful for. It turns out that we have much to be grateful for, among those things is the membership in an active Lions Club that is reaching out and supporting our local communities even though we cannot actually interact with our neighbors and friends.

Keep serving your neighbors and friends and you will be rewarded in the best way possible, from your own heart.

IPDG Frank Bega

District 19E



Global Leadership Team (GLT)

A quick reminder, the Certified Guiding Lions webinar will be held on Saturday December 12th. If your club is planning on starting a new club in your area or if the district as a whole is going to be starting a new club you will need a Certified Guiding Lions to help facilitate and coach the new club members. If you have been a Guiding Lion in the past or have served as a club president, please consider sitting in on this webinar. The District Governor will ultimately decide who will be requested to guide the new clubs, but we need members waiting in the wings as we might have clubs in many different areas of our rather large district.

To sign up for this webinar, contact < Robert O'Dell MD-19H GLT, odie72092@aol.com >.

Thank you

IPDG Frank Bega

2020-2021 GLT District 19E

MD-19 Guiding Lions Virtual Course

Become a Guiding Lion thru the safety of your own home!

(MUST REGISTER BY SATURDAY, DECEMBER 5th, 2020)

Date of Virtual Course: Saturday December 12th, 2020

Time: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Cost: FREE

Facilitator: PID Don "Bubba" Shove

To register, contact MD-19H GLT Robert O'Dell by e-mailing odie72092@aol.com

E-mail Subject Line should read: "Guiding Lion Course - "Your Name"

Minimum Requirements to Attend Course: Desire to Learn Lions Leadership

(Upon completion of the Course, your District Governor will designate you as a Guiding Lion for your

Multiple District.)

REFLECTIONS

As we look back over the past year, we need to examine those things that went well. As Lions we served our community to the best of our ability. We focused on those activities that were successful.

Ponder those accomplishments that fulfilled our motto: "WE SERVE". We all had victories over the situation we have been faced with this year. Whether it was an activity that served an unexpected population or served many more people than in years past, we did it. Perhaps a fund raiser exceeded our wildest dreams, or was a surprise success, whatever the outcome, we did it. Look over the past year with an eye to build on those projects that showed promise.

All too often we tend to focus on the negatives, and this year there are plenty of those. We can't change the bad, so I encourage us to build on the good. Let's make 2021 the year the Lions roar was heard throughout our community.

PDG Lyndon Harriman

Extension Chair



Mask Kits Still Available

If you have club members looking for a service project that can be completed in the safety of their own home, have I got a deal for you. The district has purchased materials to make up cloth mask kits that are offered to clubs in the District on a first come, first served basis, until supplies run out. Each kit includes instructions on how to sew the masks and materials (fabric, elastic, craft wire and bias tape) to make ten (10) masks.



In return for receiving kits, clubs are asked to submit photos of Lions in action sewing or delivering the masks and a description of where they were donated.

If your club is interested in obtaining kits, please email your request, with contact name and mailing address, to District 19E Global Service Team Coordinator *Kim Di Rienz* at kdirienz@hotmail.com.

2021 NORTHWEST LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

"Leadership: Unleash Your Inner BEAST"

Date: June 3-5, 2021

Location: Harrison Beach Hotel, Harrison Hot Springs, British Columbia, Canada

Cost: \$350.00 without the Waiver (deposit of \$150 US/CAN at par)

<u>Please note</u>: Applicants from Clubs in MD19 can apply for a special fee waiver, which can reduce the

cost of the Institute by \$200.00, so don't forget to apply for that waiver!

REGISTRATION CLOSES on APRIL 1st, 2021 (No Fooling!) So, SIGN UP TODAY at www.nwlli.org

Your cost will cover 3 nights double occupancy lodging at the Harrison Beach Hotel (single occupancy available on a limited basis for an additional charge.) Dinner on June 3rd, Lunch on June 4th, Lunch & Dinner on June 5th, coffee breaks and snacks. Cost will cover all training materials, & hotel parking for 3 days. (All Breakfasts and Friday dinner are on you own.)

For more information or any questions, contact Art Weatherly: registrar@nwlli.org or 360-898-0060 / or call Assistant Superintendent, PDG Laura at lionlaurawintersteen@gmail.com / 509-999-6282

PDG Laura Wintersteen-Arleth

Assistant Superintendent

SPRING CONFERENCE

Well, we didn't get to have a Conference last year so let's make this year's Spring Conference twice as much fun and exciting. This year is going to be held at the Red Lion in Post Falls on April 30, May 1 & 2, 2021. I hope everyone has already marked their calendars

Rathdrum Lions Club has volunteered to be the Host Club. Currently working with the Hotel to finalize the menu and costs. Also working on the panels and speakers. The registration form should be available in January.

We need for everyone to think positive that we will have our Spring Conference

Unleash your Passion for Lionism with Kindness, while Embracing Diversity

PDG Ken Cook

Conference Chair



NORTHWEST LIONS FOUNDATION

December....the year is half over and we are still in need of funds to support Northwest Lions Foundation sight, hearing and health screening projects. Donations from Clubs and individuals are needed.

The mini Van is waiting to go to work! I know it's hard but some schools are open. Contact PDG Brian Ross or myself to schedule the van.

District-E Trustee

PDG Ken Cook

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM (GMT)

It is amazing how fast this year has gone by. Our Lions year is half over and again we find ourselves isolated at home. It is a "given" that we continue to have a goal to increase our membership but finding ways to accomplish this has been increasingly more difficult this past year with the many social distancing mandates. I would like to remind everyone that the entrance fee waiver will end December 31st, and it would be nice to secure new members before this time.

Sometimes opportunities to serve are unexpected. This past week I was involved helping to decorate our town for Christmas and was surprised by the number of volunteers. One such volunteer happened to be a youth (maybe 10 years old) with his toes sticking out of his shoes. Sad with the weather as chilly as it was. One of the volunteers immediately recognized a need and donated shoes and socks to this youth. This incident prompted our lions club to sponsor this family and others for Christmas giving this year. It is service and exposure like this that can possibly lay the groundwork for future members. All communities have similar stories. I encourage each of you to keep your eyes open for opportunities to be involved and simply <u>ASK</u>.

Have a wonderful Holiday Season, Be Safe, and keep looking for new members and opportunities to serve.

Best Wishes to All from the Global Membership Team District 19 E.

PDG Brian Ross

GMT District 19E



Please join me in welcoming the following new Lions to District 19E:

<u>CLUB</u>	<u>NEW MEMBER</u>	<u>SPONSOR</u>
Rossland Golden	Jody Pistak	Maureen Wallis
Nelson	Kimberley A. Horrocks	Lesley Clint
Northport	orthport Bryan Hunt	
	Catherine M Hunt	Don Jr. BarIbault
	Donna Jensen	Darelynn BRUNETTE
	Ralph L Pierce	Paul Currier
	Sally J Pierce	Rosanna Currier
	Hopi Shull	Don Jr. BarIbault
	Alistaer Shull	Don Jr. BarIbault
Rathdrum	Maricela L Bailly	Michelle Winn
	Michael Hill	Michelle Winn
Salmo	Trevor H Freeburn	Diana Lockwood
	Megan L Freeburn	Diana Lockwood
Sandpoint	Goldie Rader	Janice Rader
	Danielle Smith	Larry Hoover
Sparwood	Aangela Dawn Fischer	Stefan Fischer
Wasa	Greg Hladun	Laurie Kay



COOPERATIVE FOR ASSISTANCE AND RELIEF EVERYWHERE (CARE)

In Haiti, many children lack access to quality, basic education. The problem is even greater in the central region of Haiti the number of girls who complete primary education is shockingly low in 2018 more than half of school-age girls in this region did not complete more than 2.5 years of schooling. The government of Haiti is committed to strengthening Girls education and improving opportunities for vocational training. The Ministry of education has developed a 10 year policy and operational plan to foster collaboration across local international and government partners geared toward advancing basic education in Haiti. CARE is partnering with the Haiti government in support of this plan to increase girls' access to education.

We realize that this is a difficult time for everyone and must be even more so for those in need. Encouraging each and every club to help support CARE by making a donation this month. District 19 E is attempting to raise \$4400.00 as our share, but more importantly help support girls aged 10-19 receive a better education. Thank you to Lion Clubs Grand Coulee and Kootenay Lake for already donating to CARE. A \$500.00 donation will earn that club or member a Gordon F Smith Fellowship from MD 19.

Checks can be sent to the MD 19 office in Bellingham, on the memo line put Haiti.

Barb Yeoman

CARE Chair

LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (LCIF)

When we kicked off Campaign 100 nearly 21/2 years ago we had a goal of reaching \$300 million in donations during that time period. The last figure I saw was donations had exceeded \$160 million with 11/2 year to go as the time period was extended due to Covid 19.

One of the 8 projects that LCIF is focusing on is Diabetes. Diabetes can lead to serious diseases affecting the heart and blood vessels, eyes, kidneys, nerves and teeth. In most high-income countries, diabetes is a leading cause of cardiovascular disease, blindness, kidney failure, and lower limb amputation. It is expected to affect 629 million adults by 2045. World Diabetes Day is November 14th. As LCIF Chair I encourage all members and clubs to consider a donation to LCIF in an effort to help stop Diabetes, and support those already diagnosed.

Please remember that all donations to LCIF go back out in the form of a grant, with no administrative expense.

PDG Bob Yeoman

LCIF Chair

RETENTION Marge Bega, Chair



Our greatest weakness lies in giving up.
The most certain way to succeed is always to
try just one more time.

Encourage your members not to give up and quit.
Remind them of how much they are helping someone in their community, someone that may be going without if they didn't have your help. Work with them if they need your help but always make sure that they know you are always there for them.

LIONS FOUNDATION of CANADA DOG GUIDES

This note is to all the Lions clubs in 19E and mostly certainly the Canadian clubs. It has been an extremely trying time for Lions, Lions Clubs and all the personnel in our district.

So, this is an urgent plea for clubs to assess they donations to Dog Guides. The school has been operating in a diminished capacity in order to maintain their Puppy Program and dogs in training. Funds are desperately needed.

Please, if your funds can handle it please consider a club donation to this most worthy cause. It is well noted that in this time of limited chances of fundraising events, this could put strain on the club funds, therefore any amount would be greatly appreciated.

Yours in Lions. Respectfully yours, **PDG Glen Barry**

PEACE POSTER

Unfortunately, due to **Covid,** only one club chose to participate in the Lions Club International **Peace Poster Contest:** The district winner was from the **Spokane Central Lions Club.** The winner is Rachael Hockett, from Sacajawea Middle School. Her poster was sent to MD19.

Margie Walters
District Chair



Christmas Day is the Festival of Optimism Helen Keller

Zone E 2

October saw more activity in both Zone Chair and District Governor visits to clubs. Grand Coulee was visited early in the month to introduce District Governor Peggy Harriman. Was able to visit with Reardan Lions twice, first time to make annual Zone Chair visit prior to the District Governor visiting. Then visited two weeks later to introduce our District Governor. Late in the month was able to visit the Wilbur Lions in advance of DG Peggy visiting at their next meeting. Almira Lions will be visited on 11/3 prior to DG Peggy's visit on 11/17.

All the clubs in E 2 do a fantastic job of serving their respective communities. This is exactly what our Founder Melvin Jones wanted. Each club has many different service programs from maintaining a cemetery, street decorating for Xmas, gifts for children at Christmas, eyeglass recycling, scholarships and more. Looking forward to the time when we can all resume activities as normal.

Zone Chair

PDG Bob Yeoman

District 19E Lions Continue to Make Our World Better

A review of the MyLion metrics revealed that ten clubs have reported environment projects this Lion Year. Most of the reporting clubs listed completion of roadside cleanup and eyeglass recycling projects. Creston Lions Club continues to maintain a viewpoint along the highway.

Chewelah Valley Lions have been very active in reporting environment projects. They have a member that works as a volunteer with the Chewelah Land Trust, they have completed roadside cleanup, yard work for a disabled person, maintained flower baskets in town and even participated in a dog rescue project.

Two clubs, Creston and Rosalia, reported working on projects to clean up local cemeteries. Work in the Lister Community Cemetery (Creston) included cleaning and leveling headstones.

And the North Pend Oreille Valley Lions Club completed Phase I of their Bags to Benches project. They collected and recycled over 500 pounds of soft plastic film (such as grocery bags and case overwrap) over a six-month challenge period and earned a Trex bench for their community. The bench has been received, assembled and placed in a prominent location on the main street in Metaline Falls. Phase II will be to earn a bench for the town of Ione and Phase III will be to acquire a bench for the town of Metaline.

Respectfully Submitted,

PDG Kim Di Rienz District 19E Environment Chair



(L-R) Town of Metaline Falls Mayor Tara Leininger, Lion Kim DiRienz





North Pend Oreille Lions Club

NPOV Lions members delivered holiday spirit to the north Pend Oreille towns of Metaline Falls, Metaline, and Ione. NPOV Lions Annual Christmas Boards Fundraiser supports the club's scholarship program.

The program is supported by local community members and businesses donations. A Christmas "tag" is added to the tree to represent those donations.





Santa's helpers: (L-R) PZC Marita Norton, PDG Kim DiRienz, Lion Irene Weiland. Santa's helpers not pictured: PZC Gayle Pollock, Friend of Lions Allan Weiland.



PRESS RELEASE

For Immediate Release to all Lions publications in MD19 and District Governors

Knights Of The Blind Committee Endorsed by MD19 Lions Council of Governors

On October 18, 2020, the Lions Multiple District 19 Council of Governors voted to accept the Lions Knights Of The Blind as an official committee of MD19. The council, made up of District Governors from Washington, British Columbia and northern Idaho districts agreed that a committee devoted to Lions working with and for the blind made sense to help meet Helen Keller's challenge to Lions to be the knights of the blind.

The Knights committee currently has 16 members and are from the 3 regions. PDG Art Ruben said the idea of a Lions committee devoted to the blind and visually impaired came to him recently when he was reminded that Lions in MD19 do a good job to improve and preserve vision, but they come up short helping and working with those who had lost their sight. (Sometimes Lions just don't know how to find the blind, often due to confidentiality and privacy laws.) He wondered how clubs could do more to involve the blind and partially sighted and increase blind members in Lions. "We are the knights of the blind," he said. He knew of few clubs that were involved in projects for the blind like his Everett Central club that has held over 75 salmon fishing derbies for the blind. Over the years he has sponsored seven members who are blind including the current and immediate past president.

Art contacted Council Chair Al Hedstrom about developing a Knights Of The Blind Committee. Al loved the idea and told him to come back with a mission statement, goals and committee members. Art worked with Colette Arvidson of the Anacortes Lions Club and the Washington Council

of the Blind Families Committee. They formulated the mission statement, goals and found Lions and other people to be on the committee. All but three were blind or visually impaired. Three committee members were non-Lions and have agreed to apply for membership. The "Blind" committee has met twice virtually and agreed to the mission statement and goals that were presented at the Council. The committee currently meets on the first Tuesday of each month virtually. They plan on forming committees to meet the goals and selecting officers.

Below is the mission statement and goals of the Knights Of The Blind Committee of MD19.

Our mission statement:

To accept and act upon the Helen Keller challenge made to Lions to become the "Knights Of The Blind," which includes the improvement of the quality of life for people who are blind and visually impaired.

Our Goals:

- To actively interact with blind and visually impaired individuals in our local communities and listen to their needs.
- To partner with organizations of and for the blind and visually impaired.
- 3. To increase membership and support blind and visually impaired in Lions.
- To assist where possible to obtain tools, devices, information and services to improve access for the blind and visually impaired.
- To educate and raise awareness of blindness and visual impairment in our local communities.

The committee will reach out to all MD19 clubs to find members who are blind or visually impaired and sighted Lions who are interested in their mission. Among the ideas the committee is to publish a list of events or projects for the blind that clubs are involved with. One of the main objectives of the committee is to encourage all clubs to not only sponsor events with and for the blind but to involve the blind in existing programs and projects and to work with blind organizations on their programs.

For more information about the MD19 Knights Of The Blind Committee e-mail colette.arvidson@gmail.com or call (360) 391-5880.

Out and About in the District

<u>Coeur d'Alene Lions Club</u> and the CDA Marine Corps League are working together to collect food for the CDA Lions "Holiday Food Drive" and The Marine Corps "Toys for Tots"! <u>Bring all food and toys to the Grocery Outlet Parking lot, 410 W. Neider Lane, CDA, Idaho</u> on **SATURDAY, DECEMBER 5th, 2020**

from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.



<u>Chewelah Valley Lions Club</u> is holding a virtual fundraiser through **Sunday, December 6th**. Proceeds will help fund our sight and hearing programs as well as diabetes.

By using the link below to access their website, tell 31 Gifts that your purchase is to be credited to our Lions Club. This ensures that our club gets credit for the purchase and the company will give our club 20% of the proceeds from our purchases.

Click on link to order: https://www.mythirtyone.com/11125128?pd=11880496

The Liberty Lake Lions Club: GIANT 4-foot-tall "Family-Themed" Stocking Raffle

RAFFLE TICKET PRICE is only \$5.00 per ticket (Buy as many as you can!)

Filled with fabulous gifts valued at over \$400.00! Filled with puzzles, wall art, wood Santa decor, gorgeous table runner, 30" stuffed puppy, 20" tall fully lighted decorated table-top tree, Go-Pro type vid camera, gingerbread house kit, chocolates, Christmas decor, Home Depot Gift Card, assorted other Gift Cards, games and much, much more!

Drawing will be held Wednesday, December 16th, 2020 and you need NOT be present to win!

For Raffle Tickets, contact Alene at 509-869-7657 or call Wendy at 509-220-1557

(100% of Proceeds goes back to the Community) Thank You!



Spokane Central Lions Club

The 6th Annual Western Pig Roast has been rescheduled to October 9th, 2021.

To help us in 2020, you can "Raise Your Paddle" virtually, check out this web page: www.auctria.com/auction/SpokaneCentralLionsDonations Thank you so much! For any questions, contact: Lion Jacie @ 509-590-6282 / jacie.daschel@gmail.com or Lion Connie @ 509-939-0725 / chillbunch@comcast.net

Shadle-North Lions Club:

a.) Lynch Creek Wreaths, Swags & Centerpieces to feed Spokane! Feeding Spokane | Lynch Creek Farm

Hello Lions, here is the link to our Lynch Creek Farms Holiday Fundraiser, "Feeding Spokane". Similar to our Terri Lynn fundraiser (see below), please share, share and share! Everything is done online with direct shipping to customers' front door. **Shipping is free. EXTENDED ordering date to <u>Sunday</u>,**

December 13th! Let's work to fill up the pantry at the local food banks in Spokane.

Link to order: https://www.lynchcreekfundraising.com/teams/251627-feeding-spokane

b.) Gourmet Nuts, Baking Nuts and so much more from our "Terri Lynn fundraiser":

No matter how much you order, **the shipping is only \$5.00**! Choose from Fancy Pecans, Giant Cashews, Healthy Mix, Colossal Pistachios, Milk Chocolate Raisins, Deluxe Mix, Walnuts (Light & Dark) and lots more! **(GREAT GIFTS FOR THE HOLIDAYS!)**

Click on the link to order: https://shadle-north-lions.terrilynn.com